

Dr. Frank Ranelli Superintendent of Schools

August 26, 2020

1515 Stelton Road Piscataway, NJ 08854 732 572-2289, ext. 2513 Fax 732 339-9104 www.piscatawayschools.org

Dear Piscataway Families:

As part of our efforts to continue to communicate the 2020-2021 educational plans for our students, we have prepared a <u>Remote Learning Q&A</u> filled with important information. We have housed this document under "Quick Links" on the district website, and will update it as additional information becomes available.

Once again, we submitted our application for an all remote learning plan and await further guidance from the County. As we approach September, the information included in this Q&A will help you prepare your children for remote learning at home. More information from building principals and teachers that applies to individual students will follow.

Counseling Available during Summer Months

We continue to address our students mental health needs. Students who need assistance, please reach out to us via email at counselinghelp@pway.org. This email is monitored daily. We respond to emails received Monday through Thursday within 24 hours. We respond to emails received Friday, Saturday, or Sunday on Monday. For students experiencing a true emergency, call 911, or for immediate mental health assistance, call UBHC at (800) 969-5300

Summer Meal Assistance

Our Summer Meal Assistance has been extended through next week, offering several days of non-perishable meals. Meal distribution takes place on Mondays and Thursdays from 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m., at the following locations: Arbor School, Eisenhower School, Martin Luther King School, Schor School, and the Administration Building. We will soon announce plans for meal distribution during our remote learning first marking period.

Thank you for your patience as we work together to create a challenging and rewarding learning experience for our students. Your support during this time is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Dr. Frank Ranelli